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 Principal’s Report  

SASS Recognition Week 

One week in the year we acknowledge the great work that happens each and every day at MKPS, and that is the work of our School 

Administrative and Support Staff (SASS). They are an integral part of why our school runs so smoothly and efficiently. Last week, the 

Teaching Staff took the opportunity to thank SASS by providing several afternoon teas. Thank you ladies and Paul for all that you do. 

Our school would not be the place it is without you.  

 

Triple P Seminar 3 – Raising Resilient Children 

Next Wednesday 19th September the NSW Government is running a seminar designed for parents/carers of 3-12 year olds who are 

interested in learning about positive ways of promoting their children’s development. This seminar is a free and very informative 

seminar provided by the school for parents/carers who children attend Mt Kuring-gai Public school. Bookings are essential.  Please 

RSVP by tomorrow, Friday 14th September to the ladies in the office at mtkuringga-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au . 

 

Cause to Celebrate 

This year we were one of approximately 440 government schools that participated in the online NAPLaN format. There has been a 

lot of media comment about the format and the ability to compare results. The advice we have been given is to use the results as 

they were initially intended to be used as, a diagnostic tool, to identify a student’s strengths and weaknesses. Last week the school 

received a snaphot of this year’s NAPLaN results (parents will receive their report as soon as they arrive at the school) for individual 

student achievement. It is very pleasing to see that we have achieved better than I had anticipated. In Year 5 there are 8 bands of 

achievement and you would hope that every child is at least Band 4 or above for every aspect that was being assessed. We had 100% 

of students achieve a Band 4 or greater in every aspect of the NAPLaN assessments. This result is testament to the incredible work 

that the staff do every single day. In the coming weeks I will be analysing the data in more depth and will provide further information 

to the community about our results, and work with staff to ensure that we can target any specific areas of the curriculum that needs 

addressing. However, at the first glance we have achieved amazing results. If you have any concerns or questions when you get your 

results please make an appointment with your child’s teacher to discuss individual circumstances.  

Congratulations staff and more importantly boys and girls, well done. 

 

Creative Arts Performances 

The creative arts students at Mt Kuring-gai are having a very busy month. On Monday the Senior Choir and Dance Group had two 

performances at the Hornsby District Music Festival at the Hornsby RSL. A number of local schools participated in this event which 

included choir, dance, and musical solo performances. The confidence of the students in the performance was high as they took to 

the stage. The numerous rehearsals were worth it as the students all looked and sounded amazing. There was an obvious sense of 

pride in our school as well as a strong comradeship felt, with the choir and dance groups loudly cheering for one another after each 

performance.  Congratulations and well done to all involved. 

 

 

On Thursday 20th September the Senior Choir will be part of a combined schools choir performing in the “Arts Alive” choral concert 

at the prestigious Sydney Opera House.  This certainly is a highlight, privilege and fantastic opportunity for the Senior Choir.  I’m very 

much looking forward to seeing them perform. 

Thank you to Mrs Slade and Miss Cameron for their support and encouragement, especially during this busy month. 
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Kindergarten Excursion 

On Friday last week, the Sugar Gliders headed off to Golden Ridge farm at Dural. For some children (and adults) it was a day of firsts. It 

was great to see every child excited by the opportunity and thoroughly engaging in their learning. Fun was had by all.  

Thank you to the parent helpers and Miss Samuel for accompanying the children for their special day. 

 

School Debating 

Our school’s Premiers Debating team will finally get to represent our school today at Mt Colah Public School. The students are very 
much looking forward to the opportunity to compete.  We wish them all the very best of luck. Thanks to Miss Wargren and Mr Byrne for 
all their words of wisdom. Their next debate is at Galston PS on the 18th September. 
 
Grandparents Day 

On Monday 17th September we are celebrating Grandparents Day.  Grandparents are invited to visit the classrooms from 9:30am to see 

the wonderful work their grandchildren are doing.  At 10:30am students and grandparents will make their way to the hall for a special 

Grandparents’ Day assembly to watch different school performances.  At approximately 11:00am, morning tea will be provided and 

grandparents are welcome to stay with their grandchildren during their lunch break.  We are looking forward to welcoming our special 

visitor’s on Monday. 

 

“Star of the Month” Assembly  

“Star of the Month” assembly will take place on the last day of term, Friday 28th September in the school hall at 9.30am.  We look     

forward to The Black Cockatoos running (soaring through) the assembly. 

 

Staff PL 

The staff at MKPS is incredibly dedicated to their profession. Everything they do is about improving their practice to ensure that they are 

having the most impact they can on a student’s learning. This term our professional learning, which takes place every week, has centred 

around Student Wellbeing. We are looking at the school’s current framework and how or where it can be improved. There is clear    

evidence that as a school this is an area that we need to address. Later next term I will be holding some parent forums to talk about the 

school’s current framework and any potential changes that may need to be made to improve student wellbeing and engagement which 

research clearly shows improves student outcomes. It is vitally important that we all have input in to this, so please stay tuned for these 

forums. The following staff have presented topics this term on areas of their knowledge of programs or topics to inform us on what may 

work here at MKPS so the teaching staff can have informed discussions with the community. Mr Byrne presented on Positive Behaviour 

Engaged Learner (PBEL), Mrs Slade presented on Trauma Informed Practice (Mrs Slade is also trained as a Special Education teacher and 

last year was a relieving Assistant Principal at a School for Specific Purpose) and Miss Wargren presented on Positive Psychology. I thank 

them tremendously for sharing their knowledge and insights. Next term I will provide specific dates and times around these forums.  

Mrs Tudor continues to lead the Quality Teaching Rounds at MKPS and this week presented to staff the elements of the Quality teaching 

Model. This practice is designed to support teachers to look at their practice, self-reflect and identify areas where they can develop. 

Again al aimed at improving student outcomes. I very much thank all staff for their dedication to their craft and being lifelong learners. 

 

Uniforms 

As the weather is starting to warm up students are allowed to wear their summer uniform if and when we have warm days. I encourage 

all students to keep an eye on the predicted weather to ensure they are dressed appropriately for each day. In essence from now until 

the end of term 4 week 2 students can wear either the summer or winter uniform. Please ensure all clothing is labelled. The Clothing 

Pool is open Wednesdays at 9am-9:30am. 

 

Relieving Principal 

As some of you are aware I will be taking Long Service Leave for the first three weeks of next term. Someone has been selected through 

an Expression of Interest that was conducted by my Director of Educational Leadership – Mrs Ros McCallan-Jamieson. Unfortunately at 

this stage I am not in a position to provide their name, however, I have spoken with them and they are thoroughly excited about the 

opportunity. I am having a handover meeting with them at the beginning of week 10 and this is when I will be able to provide you with 

their name. Mrs Tudor and Mr Byrne will be onsite during this time to support the relieving principal. 

 

 

 

Matt Pinchbeck 

Principal 



                                   Year 1 loves bugs!                                                 

As part of our Science Unit “Schoolyard Safari”, we have been learning about our 
smallest creatures. 
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Kindy Farm Excursion 





K-2 HOME READING TIPS 
 

 
 

 Home reading should be a positive experience for both parent and child. The book they take home will be a familiar book and 
it is okay (in fact it is beneficial) for the book to be read more than once or twice.  

 Make it part of your routine and find the right time for you and your child to enjoy this special time together (mornings may 
work better than evenings in some cases).  

 Let the reader hold the book and turn the pages. 

Before reading: 

Ask some questions about the book : What do you think the books is about? Why? 

What do you notice about the picture on the front? Or if they have read it before : Do you remember what happened in the story? 
What do you like about the book? Is it a story or a fact book? 

During reading: 

 Listen to your child read the story. 

 Let him/her hold the book and turn the pages. 

If they read correctly, praise them as they turn each page. Try and be specific with your praise. 

E g.  Great job! You corrected that all by yourself. Good job! That didn’t make sense and you corrected it. 

 You are trying to re-read the sentence. Terrific! Your reading sounds just like talking. Fantastic! 

 Well done! You are reading with expression for the talking parts. 

If your child makes an error or stops at a word give him/her 5 seconds to self-correct. If they don’t self-correct, give them 5 seconds 
to have a go before telling them the word. 

After reading: 

Praise, Praise, Praise! The aim is for students to view themselves as successful readers.  

Ask questions: What was your favorite part? What was the problem in the story? Which character did you like the best? 

 

Important Note: Students who are reading beyond Level 17/18 are encouraged to read familiar books from school and also books 
from the school/local /home library, choosing books that they enjoy and are interested in.  

If your child is becoming frustrated during the Home Reading process, please see your child’s classroom teacher.  

Helpful prompts 

 

When the reading doesn’t make 
sense… 

When the reading doesn’t sound 
right… 

Sounding out errors… 

 Look at the picture. 

 Does that make sense? 

 Read on and come back. 

 Think about what you’ve read. 

 Does it sound right? 

 Should you say it like that? 

 Does it look right? 

 Look at the first sound. 

 Say the sounds in order. 

 Look for any parts of the word you 

Now have a guess. Now have a guess. Now have a guess. 



Fruit & Veg Month 2018 at Mt Kuring-gai Public School 

 

Our school has registered for Fruit & Veg Month 2018. The theme for this year is 
‘Happy Fruit & Veg’tember!’ 

 

Fruit & Veg Month 2018 runs for the last 4 weeks of Term 3, Monday 3rd to 
Wednesday 26th September.  

 

As part of Fruit & Veg Month, students will be involved in various classroom and 
school based activities which encourage them to eat more fruit and vegetables. 
Each classroom will have a poster where they will list all the different fruit and 
vegetables they eat over the course of the month. The class with the highest 
number of fruit and vegetables on their poster by the end of September will be 
crowned our Fruit and Veg’tember champions! So encourage your child to try a 
different fruit or vegetable for their Munch and Crunch during September.  

 

On Wednesday, 26th September, from 9:15am we will be holding a ‘Happy Fruit 
& Veg’tember’ morning tea where students, staff and parents can sample various 
fruits and vegetables.  

 

For parent information about healthy lunchboxes and healthy family recipes, 
please visit: 

 

https://healthy-kids.com.au/parents/ 

 

https://healthy-kids.com.au/parents/


 
JUMP ROPE FOR HEART 
 
This year our school is participating in Jump Rope for Heart-a fantastic physical activity and  fundraising pro-
gram by the Heart Foundation that has been running for 35 years. 
 
Since Jump Rope for Heart started in 1983, schools like ours have raised more than $75Million for the Heart 
Foundation’s lifesaving work. 
 
Jump Rope for Heart is a great way for your child to keep fit and learn new skills, but it also helps raise funds 
for vital heart research and education programs. 
 
It’s important you register your child online, so that  they can receive the full benefits of the program and par-
ticipate in online fundraising. 
 
Sign your child up for online fundraising by visiting www.jumprope.org.au 
Thankyou for supporting the Jump Rope for Heart program! 
 
Carla Todd 
Jump Rope for Heart Coordinator 

 
 
 
SENIOR CHOIR NEWS 

Ticket sales for the Arts Alive Primary Choral Concert go on sale Tuesday 28th August 2018. 

http://www.sydneyoperahouse.com 

Concert date: Thursday 20th September 

 
 
 
 

 
Outback Pet Project 

Unfortunately due to the drought the farmers four legged friends are also 
suffering. Some farmers have been forced to surrender their work dogs 

cause they can’t afford to feed them. 
If you could please donate some pet food or pet products we will deliver to 

the drop off  centre. 
 
 

http://www.sydneyoperahouse.com/


DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  2018  

Friday 14th September 

Summer PSSA Starts 

Monday 17th September 

Grandparents Day 

Wednesday 19th September 

Triple P Seminar 

Thursday 20th September 

Senior Choir Opera House 

Friday 21st September 

Stage 1 Gibberagong Excursion 

 



 
 
 
 
 
Did you know …….. 



Community Notice Board 

 

    

                                                                                                          
 



 



 



 


